Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

November 16, 2015
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Brian Lennon




Bret Garrett




Brandon Darrow



Doug Hall




Kristi Burnett 




Eric Mabe 



Lewis Russell
Members Absent: None  
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley, Lindsay Beaver, Kris Arnold, Ashley Birchfield, Rebecca Brown, and Katelyn Brown.      
At approximately 6:01 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Eric Mabe. 
Public Forum:

None

Approve Board Minutes:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the October 19, 2015 minutes.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Payment of bills:

A motion was made by Brandon Darrow and seconded by Doug Hall to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.  

School Audit Report:

Kris Arnold presented the Audit report to the Board.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to accept the report presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

Hopkins County Appraisal Board Director:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to cast the vote for Barbara Stewart.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Rains County Appraisal District Director:

After discussion the Board decided to allot their votes to three candidates.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to cast four votes for Gary Bishop, four votes for Cay House, and four votes for Brent Jennings.  The motion carried unanimously.

Elementary update:

Mr. Johnson advised he had hoped an updated drawing would be available to show the proposed storage between the old and new elementary buildings.  He also advised that the engineer had met with him and Mrs. Fox for input from the elementary staff.  A updated drawing will be provided at a later date.
Used Tractor purchase:

A used tractor was listed for sale across from the school.  It appeared to be in good shape and was a good size for use at the school.  Several Board members said they would be willing to check it over.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to purchase the tractor, loader, and finishing mower for $14,000 if it checked out.  The motion carried unanimously.

Portable Buildings:

Tabled until pricing on new building storage could be obtained.

Allowing local emergency leave to cover pregnancy:

After lengthy discussion the matter was tabled until Gary Billingsley could gather more information about what other schools do.

Superintendent evaluation form:

Brandon Darrow said he would provide a sample evaluation that more resembled the district’s needs than the current instrument.  He would have an example for the next meeting.

Administrative Reports:

Mr. Johnson presented:

The sewer system possibly had a leak between tank dividers in one of the four holding tanks.  He also said he had been in contact with the County environmental officer who would come out when everything dried up from all the rain.

Mr. Johnson also advised the board that due to the condition of the roads there were many break downs on the buses and on two occasions a bus had to be borrowed from another district until our bus got out of the shop.  He also told the Board he was going to purchase a surplus bus from Como-Pickton and continue to try and replace buses over the next several years.

Principal report:

Mr. Billingsley presented reports for elementary and secondary.  Enrollment was 288 total.  He also provided up-coming events and some possible staff incentives for the Board to read about.
Board concerns:

Lewis Russell was concerned about the logs out back that had not been burned yet. 
At 8:19 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Brandon Darrow to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
